
MINUTES 

VINTAGE CORVETTES OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA 

The Junkyard Café, Simi Valley   November 9, 2024 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

NEW BUSINESS 

Kurt called the meeting to order at 12:10 

Kurt announced all the car shows going on in November.  Jerry got the membership invited to a 

private collection of Chevys.  Reminder that there is cars and coffee on Sundays.  First Sunday of the 

month membership is invited to the Reagan Library for Coffee and a wide variety of vintage cars in 

the parking lot.   

Kurt introduced his guest and possibly a new member, Rubin Torres. Rubin works with Kurt.  Rubin 

has a C-5 Z06. 

Kurt presented Ross Trubio with his new member’s packet.  Jerry took pictures.  

Birthdays for November were announced and congratulated. 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

OLD BUSINESS 

Minutes were sent out via email by Sheri. Motion to approve, passed 

 

AROUND THE BOARD 

• Vice President, Spencer Hoglund:  Not present 

• Secretary, Sheri Dixon: Nominations are still open. Two board positions are not filled.   Loretta said 

she would be treasurer again since no one came forward.  No director for newsletter.   Motion was 

moved to close the nominations and vote on the current list presented.  There was a second, motion 

passed 

• Treasurer, Loretta L’oddo: Checks are due February 1, 2025 for membership.  You can pay now for 

next year if you want to.  We broke even with our picnic.  We have the Holiday party coming up. 

• Membership, Jerry Miller:  Congratulated Ross on new membership. We have about 9 new 

members.  We received a small rebate from the park because our area was cut in half for the picnic. 

• Product Director, Nanci Braunschweiger:  On display was the new black polo shirt and the new black 

vest and a denim shirt. A list of products and order sheet are available.  

• Webmaster/Feature Articles, Paul Pollock: Emailed new article recently (ZR1). 

• Event Director, David Cervelli:  Tune-in today with Mark Singer in the West Valley.  Dinner at Red’s 

BBQ.  Still considering the walkie talkie app instead of radios.  At this time, we have not scheduled 

any events for January or February.  Still trying to schedule Ray Scherr’s and the Shooting range.   



• Museum Ambassador, Clyde Shaffer: Martin Smith’s name is in the museum magazine.  Clyde passed 

around a copy. 

• Historian, Vicki Ryia:  Not present 

• Sergeant at Arms, Bob Stanton:  No radios needed today.  

• Newsletter, Brian Boals:  Not present 

______________________________________________________________________________  

ANNOUNCEMENTS, 

2025 Board of Directors 

President                                     Kurt Statts 

Vice President                             Jim Steadman 

Secretary                                      Sheri Dixon 

Treasurer                                      Loretta L’Oddo 

Membership Director                 Jerry Miller 

Event Director                              David Cervelli 

Product Director                          Nanci Braunschweiger 

Webmaster/Feature Articles     Paul Pollock 

Museum Ambassador                Clyde Shaffer 

Historian                                       Vicki Ryia 

Sergeant at Arms                        Chris Roth 

Newsletter Editor                       OPEN 

COMMENTS 

Mike Gibbons announced that Charlie Odell’s family home burned the Mountain fire. 

Raffle drawing brought in $95.00   No dinner drawing 

Name Badge, member not present.  Drawing goes to $20.00 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

MEETING ADJOURNED       12:54 PM 

Motion to adjourn the meeting, motion passed    

Submitted by:  Sheri Dixon    VCSC Secretary 



 

 


